
From: Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 10/12/2015 4:23:37 PM
Subject: RE: Daily Updates

Holly,
 
This is what I have for today’s memo.  I hope the format and content are okay.
 
Budget:
Josh and David began agency budget meetings last week, which will continue through the end of October, and 
potentially into the first week of November due to a number of agencies having to reschedule their time slots because 
of the flood.
 
SNAP and Able Bodied Adults without Dependents (ABAWDs) Waiver:
Last Friday, David met with DEW and DSS regarding the development of a federally compliant SNAP Employment 
and Training program managed by DEW.  They discussed, among other things, program requirements, staffing needs, 
information sharing, and implementation timing.  There is a follow up meeting tentatively scheduled for next Monday, 
with the goal to have a recommendation for the Governor—regarding the need for, and structure of, a federal 
waiver—soon thereafter (REMINDER: DSS is currently operating the SNAP ABAWD program subject to a federal 
waiver which will expire on December 31, 2015).
 
Lesson’s Learned from Colorado Flood Recovery:
Today, David spoke with Molly Urbina, Executive Director of the Colorado Resiliency and Recovery Office, regarding 
lesson’s learned from Colorado’s ongoing 2013 flood recovery.  Major points that came out of the conversation:

·         Gov. Hickenlooper created the Resiliency and Recovery Office (RRO) two days after the disaster.
o   The RRO’s mission is to be a centralized state organization that can coordinate long-term recovery 

beyond the initial emergency.
·         Federal damage assessments determine the amount of relief funding so it is critical that the state be as 

involved in this process as possible.
·         It is important to develop a long-term strategy as the emergency is only the first stage, followed by recovery, 

and resiliency/mitigation to help limit damage caused by future disasters. 
·         It was very helpful to create a community resource website (www.coloradounited.com) designed specifically 

to distribute available information from one place—makes it easy to point people in the right direction.
·         Suggested connecting our agencies with their Colorado counterparts to share agency specific information, and 

to establish good POCs for future disaster related issues that are bound to come up (she specifically named 
agencies like DOT and DHEC).

 
 
From: Pisarik, Holly 

Sent: Monday, October 12, 2015 9:49 AM

To: Smith, Austin; Peters, Hal; Baker, Josh; Priester, Nicole; Veldran, Katherine; Jones, Sheila; Haltiwanger, Katherine; 
Philpott, Katie; Mottel, Haley; Glaccum, David; Webb, Beth; Godfrey, Rob; Adams, Chaney

Cc: Patel, Swati

Subject: Daily Updates
 
I will be compiling the daily update for Becca while she remains at the SEOC.  Please send me updates on issues you 
are working on by 4:30 each day until further notice. 
 
Thanks, Holly
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